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SUMMARY OF MEETING:   

The subcommittee group discussed a recent ballot and the three negative results to the proposed 
head entrapment test. The negatives concerned the feasibility of applying a force to the large 
head probe in the test. CPSC staff suggested reviewing the CPSC public playground handbook as 
it evaluates flexible openings by inserting a head probe in the potentially hazardous openings. 
Another attendee suggested reviewing the ASTM F833-21 Standard Consumer Safety 
Performance Specification for Carriage and Strollers for a similar head entrapment test. The 
subcommittee agreed to form a task group to review the stroller standard and the CPSC public 
playground handbook to determine the appropriate head probe insertion force. 
 
Next Steps: CPSC staff will participate in the head entrapment task group. The subcommittee 
next meeting will be scheduled for the week of May 23, 2022.  
 


